
FC63. Motion

The Provost ruled that the following motion related to matters within the remit of the
Executive and, having consulted with the Leader of the Council and the Leader of
the Opposition, and in accordance with Standing Order 31.1, he was not of the
opinion that special circumstances existed which would require an exception to be
made to the general rule.

The motion was:-

That officers be instructed to obtain estimated costs of relevant STAG/appraisal
work that would be required to investigate transport issues in the Bonnybridge area
and possible solutions, including a potential railway station in High Bonnybridge, and
report back.

That the Leader of the Council write to the relevant Minister asking that if a STAG
report was produced that was favourable to a station being reinstated in
Bonnybridge if the Scottish Government would positively consider this.

Accordingly, this motion stood referred to the Executive.


